MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, June 11, 2019 AT 5:30 P.M.
IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS AT ZION CITY HALL
ZION, ILLINOIS

Chairman Lewis called the meeting to order at 5:45 pm.

On call of the roll the following answered present: Commissioner Long and Chairman Lewis.
Chief J. Lewis and Chief Henderson were also in attendance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chief Kirk Henderson expressed his commitment to enhance the city and his appreciation for
being chosen as the chief.

The newest commissioner to the board, Mr. Jackson Long introduced himself, sharing that he
has 30+ years of fire experience and retired 4 years ago from the Waukegan Fire Department.
He is ready to give back to the community and also enjoying working part-time selling/installing
wholesale floors.

The Lieutenant Promotion process: The Merit and Seniority points were received from Chief
Dumyahn. All four candidates have successfully completed the written exam, with oral
interviews scheduled for June 24, 2019, from 10:00 — 12:00.

The Patrol Officer (Original) process: The contract has been signed with Standard & Associates.
Zion Benton Township High School has been contacted in hopes of securing a location for the
written exam. We currently have two spots available for the Police Academy that begins
September 16, 2019.

The City of Zion obtained a new legal firm for the BOFPC, Daniels, Long, & Pinsel, LLC. Robert J.
Long, attorney was present and introduced the firm. Shared his experience working with the
City of Waukegan, Village of Antioch, Village of Winthrop Harbor, and even some experience
working previously with the City of Zion. Long is also a resident of Winthrop Harbor. Finally, he
shared that the dedicated attorney from the firm with be Douglas Dorando.

There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, it was moved by
Commissioner long, seconded by Commissioner Lewis the meeting be adjourned at 6:10 p.m.
Motion carried.
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